VILLAGE OF ENON MINUTES

The Village of Enon Council Members held their Regular Meeting on May 22, 2018 at 7:30p.m.
at the Enon Government Center, 363 East Main St. Enon, Ohio.

Roll Call: Brenda Sweet- Present Rick Hanna-Present
Elmer Beard- Present Rilla Fogle-Present
Jeremy Whitacre- Present David Babcock- Present

Also present: Rick Hanna President Pro Temp in absence of Mayor Howard, Jason Rose and
Chief Wilcox.

Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Elmer Beard seconded by Jeremy Whitacre to suspend reading and
accept the minutes of the May 8, 2018 regular meeting minutes.

Roll Call: Brenda Sweet- Yes Rick Hanna- Yes
Jeremy Whitacre- Yes Rilla Fogle- Yes
David Babcock- Yes Elmer Beard- Yes

Fiscal Officer requested an increase in appropriations for fund A01-7-A-212 in the amount of
$15,000.00 due to the insurance bill received.

A motion was made by David Babcock seconded by Jeremy Whitacre to increase appropriations
for fund A01-7-A-212 in the amount of $15,000.00.

Roll Call: Brenda Sweet- Yes Rick Hanna- Yes
Jeremy Whitacre- Yes Rilla Fogle- Yes
David Babcock- Yes Elmer Beard- Yes
COMMUNICATIONS:

Communication was received form the Clark County Combined Health District in regards of
placing a mosquito trap or two near the water tower on Cardinal Drive in Enon. The mosquito
trapping program will run throughout the summer and the traps will be checked daily.

REPORTS:

Mr. Rose reported three properties on Nightingale were having issues with drainage; the front
pipe was jet cleaned and the drainage is clear. Staging for construction of the Main Street
upgrade for ADA compliance sidewalks and additional lighting along the main road will begin
after Memorial Day; work to be completed sometime this summer. Rose reported the water
meter readings will be done on the last week of the month. The radio read for water readings
has cut the process down from four employees reading for five days to one to two employees



reading for half a day. Mayor Howard, Mr. Rose and Mrs. Thome attended a EPA Cyber Security
training session; topic of protecting records and electronic files from ransom ware.

Chief Wilcox Reports:

Chief reminded council the Pizza Festival will be held June 9" from 3-9 p.m. A new program
was introduced by the Chief “"AARP Fraud Fighters”; how to protect yourself and loved ones
from scams and fraudulent activities. This program will be an hour long session; adults are
welcome so RSVP as seating is limited. Program date is June 19" at 6 p.m. with a picnic dinner
to follow the session. Officer Stratton completed 40 hours of training for bicycle class. The 4"
of July Parade permit has been issued.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
OLD BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS:

Reminder of warm weather means residents need to keep their lawns mowed; or the Village will
do it for them at a cost. Also, residents need to make sure debris and blowing grass are kept
off the roadways as this is dangerous; be a cordial neighbor.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:
COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC:

Mr. Shannon Jackson: thanked whoever was responsible for the construction equipment on
Pleasant St. being moved.

A motion was made by Elmer Beard and seconded by Jeremy Whitacre to adjourn the Regular
Meeting at 7:21 p.m.

Roll Call: Brenda Sweet- Yes Rick Hanna- Yes
Jeremy Whitacre- Yes Rilla Fogle- Yes
David Babcock- Yes Elmer Beard- Yes
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